
150 Fragar Road South Penrith 2750 
Telephone: 02 4724 3200   Fax: 02 4736 2681 

Email: stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au 

K
e

e
p

in
g

 I
n

 T
o

u
c

h
 

S
T

 
M

A
R

Y
 

M
A

C
K

I
L

L
O

P
 

P
R

I
M

A
R

Y
 

S
O

U
T

H
 

P
E

N
R

I
T

H
 

Term 4, Week 4 

2 November 2017 

 

Page 1 

Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 

Our school constantly strives to be: 

A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and     
talents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
 
Last Friday we celebrated World Teachers Day and this   
newsletter is a great opportunity to acknowledge our          
fabulous teachers and  teacher aides. It is also a time to      
remind all of our families what a  blessing we have in the    
talented, caring and professional staff who work  

alongside our children every day. I am in awe and admiration 
of the staff at St Mary MacKillop. The extra time, effort and 
care they invest in their success as educators and most importantly in your child’s success as 
learners beyond the nine ‘til three basic expectations is an absolute credit to them. I have 
worked in nine different schools over the course of my career and have therefore                 
experienced many staff teams in that time. I assure you that the quality of the team working 
with your child is absolutely in the highest levels of my experience. Their quality as               
individuals and as a team is without question for me. Congratulations on choosing such       
outstanding people to partner with on the journey in  educating your child. 

 

I know that many of you take the time to write notes, emails 
and messages to your children’s teachers to keep them up to 
date with information about your child. I encourage you to 
write one more message to let your child’s teacher know how 
much you value them also. 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Emma Husar MP 

 

Next Thursday we welcome Emma Husar MP – Federal member for Lindsay to our school.    
Emma is speaking to our Year Six students before they travel to Canberra on their overnight 
excursion. She has been very generous with her time and is pleased to invest in the learning 
of our children. Our School Captains will also get the opportunity to meet with Emma to get 
some deeper insights into leadership and specifically the challenges and opportunities that 
leadership has presented for her. 

I would like to invite parents and families to join us at 9:30am in the hall if you are interested 
in hearing Emma speak and to join us for refreshments afterwards. 

 Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan – Principal 
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Our crossing supervisor Tony has made the school aware that some of our children aren’t entering the 

pedestrian crossing through the correct entry. Some of our children are ‘cutting the corner’ and walking 

in front of the guards at each end of the crossing. This issue has been addressed with the children at    

assembly last week but you may like to talk with your child also to ensure they understand the need to 

cross the road safely. 

We have a wonderful opportunity to provide an additional extra-curricular opportunity for our students 
from 2018. The school has been approached by an organisation that provides after school tuition by   
professionally trained and accredited teachers in the Italian Language and they would like to use our 
school hall. I have included a brief outline on what they could offer us. 

The Co.As.It. OSH program provides each student with 37 weeks of quality Italian lessons, a workbook, 
free access to an online platform with interactive activities and all insurances for only $445 for the full 
year. This works out to be $6 per hour! 

Students are exposed to a fun and educational experience that allows them to explore the wonders of all 
things Italian. They get to: 

 learn the Italian language 

 receive free supplementary educational aids 

 participate in competitions 
 free access to online learning and interactive activities 

 perform in end-of-school year Italian performances 
 Have the chance to win a Minister’s Award for Excellence 
 
To proceed with this extra-curricular program, we would need to provide sufficient interest that enough 
of our students would be willing to attend a class to make it viable for the company. 

If you are interested in this opportunity for your child could I ask that you complete the attached          
expression of interest slip (including which days you would be able to attend – we will have to decide on 
one), and return it to the school office by Thursday 16th November 2017. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------------- 

Italian Language Classes in 2018 

I am interested in enrolling my child in after school Italian Language classes in 2018. I understand that 
these will be held after school in the hall and are at an additional cost to school fees. 

 

Child / children’s names: _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent / caregiver name: __________________________________________ 

Parent / caregiver signature: ______________________________________ 

                         Afternoons that we could possibly attend: (Please circle which ones you could attend). 

 

                                         Monday                  Thursday                 Friday 

Crossing Safety 

Italian Classes at St Mary MacKillop???? 
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Religious Education News 

2018 Religious Literacy Assessment: Year 4 and Year 6 

During Term 3 all Year 4 and Year 6 students in the Parramatta    
Diocese completed an on-line assessment of their religious literacy 
development. This assessment required the students to answer a 
series of multiple choice questions related to their learning in     
Religious Education. 

 

In addition, the Year 4 students completed a variety of learning 
tasks related to the Religious Education unit, Reconciliation: God’s 
Forgiveness and Healing.  

 

Religious Education in Catholic schools has always aimed to develop children's capacity to express their 
growing understanding, appreciation, thoughts, questions and insights into God, Jesus, the Scriptures, 
the Church, the Sacraments, Prayer and life as a Christian. This is essential to their participation in the 
religious life of the school, the parish and wider community. 

 

The results of these assessments are now finalized and the students of St Mary MacKillop Primary        
performed exceptionally well.  The average score for the Year 4 students was 72% which, is 5.1% above 
the diocesan average. In particular excellent results were achieved in the domains of: prayer, Jesus and 
church.  

 

The average score for Year 6 was 74%, which is 6.6% above the diocesan average. In particular              
outstanding results were achieved in the domains of:  Scripture, God, Jesus, Christian Life and Church. 

 

There is much to celebrate in these results and together we will continue to build the students 
knowledge and understanding of their Catholic faith. Each student in Year 4 and Year 6 will receive an 
individual report, which will be sent home with their class report in Week 9.  

 

World Mission Month  

Socktober: ‘Sock it to Poverty- Crazy Sock Day, Tuesday 24th October’ 

 
Last Tuesday, as the culmination of the students’ religious education mission units,  

our school community celebrated World Mission Month by having a crazy sock day 

to raise money for Catholic Mission. Catholic Mission is a charity organisation which  

supports children who are vulnerable and in desperate need throughout the world.  

This year the money raised, by all students in Catholic schools across Australia, will support the children 
in Uganda. Unfortunately, in areas of Uganda many children die each and every year due to poor medical 
facilities and preventable diseases. 

As a school community we raised $640 and on behalf of Catholic Mission, I thank you for your kind      
donations. If anyone has any further donations these can be forwarded to the school office.  
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Religious Education News 

   Wednesday 1st November  

The Feast of All Saints is the day on which we celebrate all the saints, those known 
and unknown, who have died faithful to God and now share his life in heaven. 
Every day in the Church calendar honours a saint, but the Feast of All Saints is 
when the Church celebrates every saint. While we have information about many 
saints, and we honour them on specific days, there are many unknown or unsung 

saints, who may have been forgotten, or never been specifically honoured. On All Saints Day, we            
celebrate these saints of the Lord, and ask for their prayers and intercessions. All Saints is a common 
feast day in order to ensure that all saints, known and unknown, are properly honoured because they 
have shown us how to live a life devoted to God. 

Thursday 2nd November 

All Souls’ Day is a solemn feast commemorating all of those who have died and 
are now in heaven with God.  Churches have special liturgies and may invite the 
congregation to write the names of deceased friends or family members in a 
special book that would be placed on the altar at each mass during November. 

 

Remembrance Day 

Saturday, 11th November, is Remembrance Day (also known as Poppy Day or Armistice Day).                  
Remembrance Day is a solemn day observed since the end of World War I (1914 – 1918) to honour   
members of the armed forces who have died in the line of duty.  Remembrance Day is observed on 11th 
November to recall the end of hostilities of World War I on that date in 1918. Hostilities formally ended 
"at the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month."  Each year we observe one minute silence at 11 am 
on the 11th November, in memory of those who died or suffered in all wars and armed conflicts. 

 
The red remembrance poppy has become a familiar emblem of Remembrance Day due to the poem "In 
Flanders Fields". These poppies bloomed across some of the worst battlefields of Flanders in World War 
I, their brilliant red colour an appropriate symbol for the blood spilled in the war. 
 

Why is Remembrance Day special to Australians?  

Taken from: www.awm.gov.au/commemoration/remembrance/tradition/ 

 

At 11 am on 11th November 1918 the guns of the Western Front fell silent after more than four years 
continuous warfare. The allied armies had driven the German invaders back, having inflicted heavy       
defeats upon them over the preceding four months. In November the Germans called for an armistice 
(suspension of fighting) in order to secure a peace settlement. They accepted allied terms that amounted 
to unconditional surrender. 

 

The 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month attained a special significance in the post-war years. 
The moment when hostilities ceased on the Western Front became universally associated with the      
remembrance of those who had died in the war. This first modern world conflict had brought about the 
mobilisation of over 70 million people and left between 9 and 13 million dead, perhaps as many as       
one-third of them with no known grave. The allied nations chose this day and time for the                    
commemoration of their war dead. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Armistice_Day
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_I
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Remembrance_poppy
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/In_Flanders_Fields
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/In_Flanders_Fields
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Flanders
http://www.awm.gov.au/commemoration/remembrance/tradition/


Religious Education News 

On the first anniversary of the armistice in 1919 two minutes' silence was instituted as part of the main 
commemorative ceremony at the new Cenotaph in London. The silence was proposed by Australian   
journalist Edward Honey, who was working in Fleet Street. At about the same time, a South African 
statesman made a similar proposal to the British Cabinet, which endorsed it. King George V personally 
requested all the people of the British Empire to suspend normal activities for two minutes on the hour 
of the armistice "which stayed the worldwide carnage of the four preceding years and marked the       
victory of Right and Freedom". The two minutes' silence was popularly adopted and it became a central 
feature of commemorations on Armistice Day. 

 

On the second anniversary of the armistice in 1920 the commemoration was given added significance 
when it became a funeral, with the return of the remains of an unknown soldier from the battlefields of 
the Western Front. Unknown soldiers were interred with full military honours in Westminster Abbey in 
London and at the Arc de Triumph in Paris. The entombment in London attracted over one million people 
within a week to pay their respects at the Unknown Soldier's tomb. Most other allied nations adopted 
the tradition of entombing unknown soldiers over the following decade. 

 

After the end of the Second World War, the Australian and British governments changed the name to 
Remembrance Day. Armistice Day was no longer an appropriate title for a day that would commemorate 
all war dead. 

 

In Australia on the 75th anniversary of the armistice in 1993 Remembrance Day ceremonies again        
became the focus of national attention. The remains of an unknown Australian soldier, exhumed from a 
First World War military cemetery in France, were ceremonially entombed in the Memorial's Hall of 
Memory. Remembrance Day ceremonies were conducted simultaneously in towns and cities all over the 
country, culminating at the moment of burial at 11 am and coinciding with the traditional two minutes' 
silence. This ceremony, which touched a chord across the Australian nation, re-established                    
Remembrance Day as a significant day of commemoration. 

 

Four years later, in 1997, Governor-General Sir William Deane issued a proclamation formally declaring 
11 November to be Remembrance Day, urging all Australians to observe one minute's silence at 11 am 
on 11th November each year to remember those who died or suffered for Australia's cause in all wars 
and armed conflicts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Leesa Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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EMU 2017 

We would like to congratulate the hard work of our graduates from this year’s EMU Program. Every day 
this year, they have met with our school’s EMU Specialist, Miss Jones to take on a range of Mathematical 
challenges. They have successfully completed the program and we look forward to seeing their future 
successes in the Key Learning Area, Mathematics. 

Congratulations to this year’s EMU graduates: 

 Maya Miranda 

 Zarah Petulla 

 Sienna Pitt 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 

We have an assortment of glasses, keys and jewellery which 

have been handed into the office over the past year in our   

lost property basket in the school office. If  you have lost any 

of these items and would like to check lost property, please 

come into the front office and you are  welcome to have a 

look. We will discard anything which remains in the lost    

property basket at the end of this term.  

 Parramatta Gymnastics Competition  - Postponed  

  The Parramatta Gymnastics Competition which was scheduled for this Friday 3rd November has been 

postponed. We do not have a new date as yet. We apologise for the inconvenience and we will inform 

you of the new date as soon as we have more information.  
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Sports News 
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FETE 2018 - Trash and Treasure 
 
If you managed to organise a spring clean and put aside any 

toys, dvd’s, books, cd’s, kitchen utensils, crockery etc that is 

in good saleable / working condition we are now accepting 

these items at school.  Whilst we are grateful for all               

donations, storage space is limited.  Please no second hand 

electrical items. 

 
 

FETE 2018 - Parent Stall Holders 
 
Applications are now open for Stallholders at next year’s fete.  Applications forms are available via the 

Skoolbag App, Facebook page or through Veronica Neal. 

Current parents at our school have first priority and we encourage you to get your completed               

applications in quickly as applications are now open to the wider community. 

Catherine Watson 

P&F 2018 School Fete CoOrdinator 

 
 
 

P&F ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - TUESDAY, 14 NOVEMBER 2017 
 
*PLEASE NOTE - CHANGE OF DATE FROM 7 NOVEMBER to 14 NOVEMBER.* 
 
If you would like to be part of the P&F Executive team for 2018, here is your chance   All positions will be 

vacated and we encourage our parents to come along and help nominate and build our team for the year 

ahead.  The 2017 team have really enjoyed working together for the benefit of our school community 

and all new faces are warmly welcomed. If you have a mind for management, numbers, event planning, 

or just want to be part of something fun, please consider getting involved with the 2018 P&F Executive 

team. 

 P & F News 
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School Contact Information   

School Opal Card – Help Us to Help You! 

This message has been sent from Busways, the bus operator that provides your school bus  services,  

regarding student use of the School Opal card. 

An important requirement of School Opal card is the need for students to Tap On and Tap Off when they 
travel to and from school. 

Opal data gathered by tapping on and off is used to determine demand for bus services. If students don’t 
tap on and tap off, services may be cancelled due to the lack of recorded patronage. 

With this in mind, we ask for your assistance in reminding your     
students that tapping on and off at the beginning and end of each 
trip is one of the conditions of using a School Opal card. This in turn 
helps us ensure we are able to provide the appropriate level of    
service to your students. 

To further promote the use of School Opal, Busways will also be 
conducting checks on School Opal cards over the coming months. 
All students travelling on buses to and from school will be              
required  to show their card and ensure they Tap On and Tap Off 
every time they catch the bus. Students without an Opal Card will 
be provided with a brochure to take home identifying how they can 
get an Opal Card. 

Please support Busways staff with afternoon boarding and checks to ensure minimal delays to bus        
departure times and demonstrate a united front to students on bus travel and Opal Card use. 

Thank you in advance for your assistance. 

We will be finalising enrolments for 2018 in the coming weeks. If you are changing schools next year 
could you please notify the school office on 02 4724 3200  or stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au so 
that we can finalise any paperwork required for the new school and offer any vacancies to families        
currently on our waiting list.  

Changing Schools 

St Mary MacKillop has migrated to a new digital phone system 
which in turn means our phone number has changed. The new 
school phone number is 02 4724 3200. 

The old phone number  is still in effect and will be for the next 12 
months, however, when we call you the new contact phone number 
will be shown on your caller  id.  

A Message from Busways 
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Dates for Your Diary Term 4—2017 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday  3 November 9:15am 

12:30-1:30pm 

2:20pm 

1:30 - 3pm  

Year 2 Liturgy 

Kindergarten 2018 Playgroup Session 4 

Whole School Assembly—6M Assembly Item 

Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 

Wednesday 8 November 9:00-11:00am Kindergarten 2018 Orientation Morning 

 

Friday 10 November 10:45am  Remembrance Day Liturgy 

Tuesday 14 November 7pm P&F Annual General Meeting 

Thursday  16 November  Year 6 Canberra Overnight Excursion - Day 1 

Friday  17 November  

9:15am 

2:20pm 

Year 6 Canberra Overnight Excursion - Day 2 

Year 4 Liturgy 

Whole School Assembly—1J Assembly Item 

Friday  24 November 9:15am 

2:15pm –3:15pm 

2:20pm 

Year 5 Liturgy 

Second Hand Uniform  Shop Open 

Whole School Assembly—6K Assembly Item 

Wednesday  29 November Evening—TBA SMMP Christmas Concert—St Dominic’s       

College 

Friday  1 December 2:20pm Whole School Assembly—5G Assembly Item 

Friday 8 December 6 –9pm  Year 6 Farewell Disco 

Tuesday  12 December 9:15am  

6:30pm 

Year 6 Graduation and Presentation Ceremony 

Year 6 Graduation Mass—St Nicholas of Myra 

Friday  15 December 9:15am Year 6 Liturgy 






